
HOTS Conference Call January 14, 2013 2-4 PM 

Minutes 

Present: Karleen Darr (UCD, chair), Jim Dooley (UCM, recorder), Yi-Yen Hayford for Marcia Barrett 

(UCSC), Vicki Grahame (UCI), Sara Layne for John Riemer (UCLA), Linda Barnhart (UCSD), Manuel Urrizola 

(UCR), Catherine Nelson (UCSB), Patti Martin (CDL), Anneliese Taylor (UCSF), Louise Ratliff (LAUC) 

 Guests: Terry Toy (UCR), Rikke Ogawa (UCLA) 

Announcements:  

UC Davis will release a new strategic plan tomorrow; various meetings will be held. 

UC Riverside is interviewing the second candidate for Water Resources technical services librarian; 

primary duties will be cataloging and digitization. 

Shibboleth discussion (Terry Toy) 

The report of the original Shibboleth task force in 2010 recommended that LTAG coordinate 

communication regarding Shibboleth implementation.  LTAG has established a sub-group to do this; 

members are Holly Eggleston, Dan Suchy, Tom Bustos (current LTAG chair) and John Ajao.  Shibboleth is 

now used to authenticate access to the UCSF wiki and HathiTrust; all campuses except UCSB use it to 

access the DMP tool.  UCM has implemented Shibboleth for authentication to EBL e-books.  Terry asked 

HOTS to recommend possible candidates for Shibboleth implementation.  HOTS recommended that the 

sub-group work with CDL to implement Shibboleth with Tier 1 vendors. 

POT 7 LT2 survey (Rikke Ogawa) 

HOTS responded to the survey regarding new roles for subject selectors/curators.  Most of the 

responses focused on technical services issues affecting multi-campus models: lack of a single data base; 

lack of a shared back end; no access to multi-campus circulation data; CDL not being set up to produce 

multi-campus reports; lack of appropriate tools to facilitate multi-campus work.  The uneven distribution 

of language expertise was also noted.   

Action: Rikke will compile notes of the discussion and send to HOTS for vetting. 

SPiP Guidelines (Karleen) 

HOTS approved the message Karleen proposed to send to CAMCIG requesting follow-up work on the 

SPiP guidelines. 

WEST Advisory Group (Patti) 

The first substantial meeting occurred this week. 

Action: A report on WEST activities will be added as a standing item to the HOTS agenda. 



Melvyl update (Patti) 

OCLC has agreed to work on fixing the HathiTrust record display issue.  CDL continues to work with OCLC 

on the problem of inaccurate usage statistics.  CDL is not going forward with the implementation of the 

OCLC Knowledge Base at this time.  This decision will be revisited as the service matures. 

NGTS update (Vicki) 

The NGTS Management Team and SOPAG are discussing the following pilot projects with campuses: 

 Systemwide receipt of shelf-ready monographs from YBP 

 Implementation of MPLP guidelines for archival processing 

 Cataloging of Chinese materials in campus backlogs 

 Cataloging of audio CDs in campus backlogs 

 Campus cataloging of electronic resources in cooperation with SCP; the focus will be on Tier 2 

resources and those resources held by more than two campuses 

Elizabeth Cowell and Virginia Steel are working on a public message regarding the reorganization of the 

advisory structure that should be sent out next week. 

Next call: Monday, February 11, 2013 2-4 PM 


